The Prime Minister

10 Downing Street

London

Dear Prime Minister

The Harimandir Sahib, Golden Temple, is being proposed for World Heritage Status listing by the Indian government after requests from a few Sikhs.

While this may have many benefits, it also has major implications for Sikhs worldwide. One of these is that the sovereign status of Akal takhat and Sri Harimandir Sahib will be compromised. The second is that the Indian State will interfere even more in the religious affairs of the Sikhs worldwide through its statutory body, the Shiromani Gurdwara Parbhandik Committee also known as the SGPC.

While the SGPC only has management responsibilities under the statutory powers, the application for the world heritage status states that the SGPC is the decision making body on religious matters for Sikhs worldwide. This is false and a dangerous precedent where the state is directly interfering in the internal interpretations of Sikhs through its proxy, the SGPC. Only the Akal Takhat has responsibility to make religious decisions by consensus of the Sikh community.

One of the conditions of the UNESCO world heritage status listing application is that consultation should take place with the stakeholders.

I, as a British Sikh, am as much a stakeholder in the Sri Harimandir Sahib as any Sikh in India. It is after all the common heritage of Sikhs worldwide. However, no such consultation has taken place with me or other Sikhs in this country.

I would like to request your government to represent my rights and ask UNESCO to with hold any decision until consultation takes place with Sikhs across the world either through their governments or under an independent body.

Thank you

Yours Sincerely

